
  

 
Wales Street Primary School Newsletter  

Date 17 /0 8/201 8 Term  3, Number 3 

In This Issue  

Parent Opinion Survey  

Nature Play  

Year Book  

The yard is supervised before 

school from 8.45am and after 
school until 3.45pm. Students 
must not be dropped off and 
left alone before 8:45am. 
Any student in the yard 
unsupervised before 8.45am 
will need to go to our school 

aged care program.  

An important reminder that any 
change of address or contact 
phone numbers needs to be 
update d with the office. This 
includes work numbers and 
emergency contacts. It is very 

important that the school is 
able to contact families in the 
event of an accident or illness.  
 
Recess: 10.40am ï11. 10am 
Lunch eating time: 12.50pm -

1.00pm  
Lunchtime: 1.00pm ï 1.50pm  
School Finish: 3.30pm  
 
Wednesday 22nd  August  
Book Week Dress up Day  
Thursday 23rd August  

Grade 3 MCG Excursion  
Friday 24th August  
Grade 4 Melbourne Explore Exc  
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

PARENT OPINION SURVEY - REMINDER 

We use the annual Parent Opinion Survey data as an indicator of school 

performance and it is a very important step forward in improving student 

learning at Wales Street Primary.  Our current Strategic Plan used information 

from this survey. 

The survey will be conducted online by ORIMA Research Pty Ltd and only 

takes 15 minutes to complete.  The survey can be accessed via desktop 

computer, laptop, tablet or mobile at any convenient time within the fieldwork 

period from Monday 23rd July to Sunday 26th August. 

Families are randomly selected by the department of education to participate 

and will have been contacted via email to participate. 

 

REMINDER  - VARIATION OF ATTENDANCE    -  PARENT REPORTING 

DAY ï 3 WAY CONFERENCES  (TERM 3) ï THURSDAY 30th AUGUST 

Our parent and teacher interviews have proven to be very useful for sharing 

valuable information about how your child is progressing during the school 

year. 

Recently at school council we had a discussion about running another 

reporting to parentsô day during term 3.  The school council was in support of 

this. 

 

Thursday 30th August (week 7, term 3) has been identified as the day when 

this will occur. 

Classes will not be running during that day, students are also expected to 

attend the interview as they will also have a role in part of the reporting 

process. 

Interviews will be 15 minutes in duration and are now able to be booked 

through COMPASS. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Contact Us 

Ph: (03) 9484 3949  

Fax: (03) 9480 5930  

wales.street.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

www.walesstps.vic.edu.au  

 

REMINDER  - CURRICULUM DAY TERM 3 - Monday 8th  October (Term 4) 

On Monday 8th October we will be holding our final curriculum day for 2018.  

The staff will be involved in professional learning about the teaching of writing 

and looking at our student data collection systems.  

 

2019 ENROLMENTS - REMINDER 

If you have a child/sibling planning to enrol at Wales Street Primary School in 

2019 please contact the office and complete and enrolment form as soon as 

possible.  Likewise, if you are planning to move away in 2019, please inform 

your childôs teacher and the office to assist us in future planning. 

 

2019 FOUNDATION 

The 2019 Foundation Orientation Program will begin in November at Wales 

Street Primary School. We are looking forward to meeting you and your child 

at these sessions. 

Orientation dates and times for children are as follows:   

   Thursday November 1st 2018 ï 9:30am ï 12:00pm  

Thursday November 8th 2018 ï 9:30am ï 12:00pm 

Parent Information Sessions  

  Thursday November 1st 2018 ï 9:30am ï 10:30am 

  Thursday November 8th 2018 ï 6:30pm ï 7:30pm 

On Thursday evening 8th November 2018 at 6:30pm ï 7:30pm we will conduct 

a Parent Information Evening to inform you about our school program and 

the opportunity for you to gain further information about starting school at 

Wales Street Primary. 

Please Note: You DO NOT need to RSVP or book your child in for the 

Orientation Program. We will be expecting all children enrolled for 2019 

Foundation to attend.  

Please don't hesitate to contact the school if you have any questions. Looking 

forward to seeing you all there!  

World Book Encyclopaedia 1996 edition 
The Library is disposing of this encyclopaedia. Does your child like thumbing 

through these types of books?  

Maybe this set is just what your family is looking for. 

 

Please contact Sallie in the Library 

http://www.walesstps.vic.edu.au/
http://tiqbiz.com/au/tiqbizapp/
https://walesstps.vic.jdlf.com.au/login.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/WalesStreet/?ref=hl


NATURE PLAY AT WALES STREET PRIMARY SCHOOL   PARENT INFORMATION SESSION 

On Wednesday 19th September you are invited to attend a parent forum being run by Michael Hann and 

Stephanie Willey.  This is a wonderful opportunity to engage with experts in the field of child development 

through the lens of Nature Play. 

I have attached the details below along with some background reading.  We shall look forward to seeing you 

there ! 

The school council in conjunction with Michael has been working to look at ways in which we can incorporate 

nature play into the Wales Street school environment.  We are now at the stage where we would like to share 

these ideas with you. 

Below is a short article written by Michael Hann to explain some of the key points around the importance of 

having nature Play in our School.  

Greenspaces improve almost every aspect of child health and development.  

 

-  What are we doing about it? 

 

750 words | 4min 

 

 

If you were back at school, where would you rather be - in a classroom with four walls, or in a room with a 

retracting glass wall that slides open onto a sheltered green garden, designed with space to use for everyday 

learning and short active breaks?  These are the types of decisions we need to make in planning the schools 

of our future. Systematic reviews of international research show compelling links between physical activity and 

learning outcomes.  However, child outcomes are further enhanced when they can play actively, rest and learn 

in natural greenspaces.  It is what scientists are calling the ógreen effect.ô  The evidence is becoming so strong 

that paediatric health practitioners have started writing detailed prescriptions for green play and nature 

connection.  The field of nature-based health solutions is fast becoming an important public health tool around 

the world.Children who play and learn in greenspaces as part of their daily routine, improve their cognitive, 

https://www.childrenandnature.org/2015/06/02/d-c-doctors-rx-a-stroll-in-the-park-instead-of-a-trip-to-the-pharmacy/


emotional and physical functioning on almost every type of test used in research studies.  It is not a utopia that 

solves everything ï there is much nuance in the scientific, medical and educational research ï but the overall 

arc of evidence shows positive results.   

We see enhanced problem solving and better academic performance in children who actively play and learn in 

greenspaces.  They demonstrate improvements in attention, task focus (less fidgeting!) and working memory.  

Compared to others, they develop higher physical endurance, strength, balance and coordination.  It is likely 

that active play in greenspaces also boosts sensory functioning and reduces some types of sensory 

processing disorders.    

Greenspaces positively affect child mental health and emotional wellbeing.  Active daily play and learning in 

greenspaces develops higher capacities for processing strong emotions and brooding less on negative 

thoughts.  Studies also clearly show that greenspaces reduce stress levels, anxiety and depression in children.  

The evidence provides an influential case for ensuring that in the future every child can see an abundance of 

natural greenspace from every seat in every classroom.  Schools need to start planning for these kinds of 

changes. There is some distance for us to travel towards this future.  The largest study of its kind in Australia ï 

involving a remarkable collaboration across nine universities ï tells us that our children are not getting enough 

physical activity at home, school or through extracurricular activities (e.g. soccer, football, dancing, swimming 

etc).  The average Aussie child only gets 40mins of physical activity each day, compared to the national 

minimum recommendation of 60mins/day and the developmental optimum of approximately 180mins/day or 

more.  Unfortunately, very little of this physical activity is through imaginative, self-directed play in natural 

greenspaces ï where we see the very best developmental outcomes for children.   

We have created a significant gap in what children need to develop and function well.  Our failure is evident 

through national statistics for childhood obesity, mental health (stress, anxiety and depression), neuromuscular 

issues such as neck and back pain, physical tests (strength, balance and coordination scores), learning 

difficulties and attention deficits. Internationally, Australian students are spending significantly 

more time in classrooms than some of their overseas peers.  Yet it is not improving how 

Australian students perform in  international tests or NAPLAN results.  We need to do something 

differently.  

Some Australian schools such as Harkaway Primary School are breaking from the norm.  Through more short 

breaks for active play and by taking their classrooms outdoors, they are seeing improvements in student 

attention, health outcomes and academic performance.   

These programs are getting noticed. An outdoor schooling initiative ï that combines curriculum, pedagogy, 

activity and connection to nature ï was recently recognised by the Prime Minister's Science Awards.  

Pioneering school communities like these are paving the way ahead and making it easier for others to make 

the transition. 

We want to explore how to make this kind of transition for our students at Wales St Primary. As part of the 

WSPS Master Plan process, we are wondering how to create 

more greenspaces, embed more active play and offer outdoor learning opportunities at our 

school.  To find out more, please come to our pa rent forum on Wednesday 28 th March in the 

3/4 building.  See the attached flyer for more information.  We would love to see you there.  

Written by Michael Hann, Senior Clinical Dietitian & Senior Public Health Advisor at Clinical Nutrition 

Therapies. Michael has received a National Service Award for his work on nature-based health and 

development solutions for Australian youth. For more on this topic, please visit the online Research Library by 

the Children & Nature Network.  

http://www.activehealthykidsaustralia.com.au/
https://www.theage.com.au/national/victoria/ready-to-go-school-keeps-kids-switched-on-by-ending-each-hour-with-finnish-break-20171017-gz2dkd.html
http://www.abc.net.au/radionational/programs/breakfast/prime-ministers-science-award-stem/9064670
http://www.clinicalnutritiontherapies.com/
http://www.clinicalnutritiontherapies.com/
https://www.childrenandnature.org/learn/research/


 

 

 

 

 



2018 SCHOOL YEARBOOK  

The Yearbook is a student book filled with lively and colourful photos and stories to commemorate their year at 

WSPS. We are currently exploring whether we can produce one for 2018. In past years we had a parent with 

the expertise to allow this to happen. Without help we may not be able to produce one this year. 

The plan is, this term each grade will put together a double page with the help of their teacher. We are looking 

for volunteers with expertise in Photoshop, Microsoft Publisher or InDesign to finalise those pages for the 

yearbook ready for printing.  

If you are able to help please contact the office on 9484 3949. 

 

GREAT IDEAS GRANT TERM 3, 2018: 
 
Applications are now open for second round of the Wales Street Primary School great ideas grant 2018! Each 
year, $10,000 of money fund raised by the fundraising and social events committee (FASE) activities is made 
available to support great ideas from the school community. Round 1 drew a massive 17 applications, 10 of 
which were successful.  
 
 
Do you have an idea brewing but lack the funds to make it happen? Need a kick start to get your grade 
involved in something a little different? Have you seen a program elsewhere you think the students at Wales st 
will enjoy? Heard of a speaker our community could like to hear from? A great ideas grant can help. 
 
A grant is available to all Wales Street Primary Carers, Teachers and students to put forward their ideas for a 
single project, event, activity or program that has a clear benefit for students at Wales Street. Please see the 
attached Grant application guidelines for all details, a full list of criteria and application form. Applications due 
to the office or emailed to  walesstpsevents@gmail.com by Thursday, 6th September. Successful applications 
will be decided before the end of Term 3. 
 
 
If you have any queries, please email walesstpsevents@gmail.com  
 
 
 

mailto:walesstpsevents@gmail.com
mailto:walesstpsevents@gmail.com


 





 



 

 



 

 

 



 
The Centre Ivanhoe 275 Upper Heidelberg Road, Ivanhoe 
$25 Adult - $12.50 child (up to 16 years old) - $20 Adult concession ï only available for purchase from the school office 
(Visa & Mastercard). Proof of concession must be provided. 
Tickets can be purchased from Trybooking  
https://www.trybooking.com/WPBK 

https://www.trybooking.com/WPBK


during

  in the Library.  
 

We are celebrating with stories and activities, voting for our 

favourite shortlisted picture story books and completing our 

ñWhere do we come from?ò map of the world, in the Library. 

 

Wednesday, next week, August 

22nd
 

is     Book Character Dress-up Day and Parade, 
 

when you can dress up as one of your favourite book characters.  

Bring along a gold coin donation towards the Indigenous Literacy Foundation. 

Join in the parade, which will begin shortly after 9am. Weather conditions will 

dictate the location of the parade! Parents and carers are 

welcome. 

 

 

 



 


